
- 3 -

Building Renovation
The Building Renovation Committee met with our new general contractor, 

Pancoast and Clifford (P&C) and our Architect Frens & Frens (F&F) to determine a 
timeline for moving forward with the project. P&C is working on an itemized cost 
estimate and schedule for the project, which will give us a good understanding of 
how much the plans need to change in order to work within our $800,000 budget. 

Based on that estimate, our committee will be working with P&C and F&F 
to finalize the plans to meet the budget before the end of January. Once we 
have a finalized set of plans, P&C and F&F will work together to finalize the 

construction documentation in order to go to sub-
contractors for bid.

All parties involved are still extremely confident 
that they will be able to do the work during the 
summer months, which will decrease the impact on 
other groups and meetings. Our current plan is to 
be back in the building for the start of the 2017-18 
congregational year in September.

It is an extremely exciting time for us. We will be 
advancing quickly in order to meet these time lines, so we will be working hard to 
keep everyone informed. Contact David Werner at email: stay.

Renovations Town Hall
There will be a Town Hall on Sunday, January 

22, at 11:30 a.m., at UCWC. Please plan to attend 
this building renovations update.

Men’s Group
We have celebrated two successful 

meetings in November and December. We 
are going to continue, with the next meetings 
scheduled for Tuesday evening, January 3, at 
7:00 p.m., and Saturday morning, January 7, at 
10:00 a.m. in the fireplace room.

All men are welcome. Additional 
information will be provided in Connections 
the week before the meeting. Watch your 
email the day of the meeting in the event that 
weather conditions require a delay.

The Fellowtarian is the monthly newsletter of the 
Unitarian Congregation of West Chester

501 South High Street		  Web: www.ucwc.org
West Chester, PA 19382		  All email addresses @ucwc.org

Rev. Daniel Schatz, Minister...........................610-692-4043..........email: minister
Stephen Foery, Office Administrator..........610-692-5966................email: office
Janine Galen, President.....................................................................email: president
Pam Baxter, Director of Lifespan Faith Development......................email: DLFD
Steve and Linda Sander, The Fellowtarian Editors...............email: fellowtarian

Don’t forget to buy grocery store cards  
after Sunday service.

UCWC Welcomes New Members

December 4 Signing Sunday at UCWC (left to right): Barbara 
Long (Membership Chair), Tim McIntyre and Christine Burns, 
Julie Noolan, Jeremy Dambach and Kathryn Severson, and Rev. 
Dan. We look forward to many joyful experiences together. 
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REmarks 
The Newness of Change

What makes a new year? Here at UCWC we have July 1st: the 
beginning of our fiscal year when we start with full coffers again. We 
have September: the beginning of the congregational year, when we 
and the minister return from our summer wanderings. And we have 
January 1st, when the whole world celebrates the potential beginning 
of something new.

So, at the beginning of this new calendar year 
I want to talk about change. As we all know and 
experience, change is happening constantly. Even 
when change isn’t comfortable, we can usually 
recognize its importance. And once something 
new becomes the norm, it’s hard to remember 
when it was any different.

There was a time in our history when this 
congregation was completely lay-led. Now, having 
a minister is all that most of us know. Just a few years ago, all our RE 
classes ran on the curriculum model. Today, it’s hard to imagine that the 
PreK through 2nd-graders weren’t always getting out their mats and 
settling into the Spirit Play story circle. The dumb-waiter and the black-
box stage area are but faint memories. I can’t even truly remember the 
days when the basement floor was painted a terra-cotta color rather 
than the current, cheery sky-blue. More changes are on the way.

We are where we are in every moment; it’s what we know. It can be 
challenging to imagine the changes of today becoming the standard 
for tomorrow. For instance, it was just a short while ago that I went 
from being the Director of (Children’s) Religious Education to being the 
Director of Lifespan Faith Development. I’m still working into that role, 
which includes but is not limited to just education. And look at what has 
been happening since that title change: we have an Adult RE Committee 
that meets and acts separately from the original RE Committee, and 
miscellaneous, individual spiritual offerings that are now coming to 
be housed under Adult RE—for instance our Meditation program, the 
Women’s Retreat, the Men’s Group, and upcoming Small Group Ministry.

Because change sometimes brings anxiety, I want to remind 
everyone that although I am the Director of the RE programs, the 
programs belong to the congregation. It is your vision and your wishes 
that drive things. The main portion of my role is to find and bring together 
resources of all types—people, programs, ideas. My overarching goal is 
to help you create RE programs that reflect the vision and mission of 
the congregation. My main, hands-on role is still with Children’s RE. My 
newer role, with Adult RE, is in helping to guide and support the ARE 
Committee and to be a liaison to Rev. Dan. 

I am not creating and leading programs. If, however, any group ever 
feels that it needs or wants some help, I’ll try to provide it. Or, if I come 
across resources that I think would be helpful, I will pass them along. 
As Rev. Dan suggested to me a few weeks ago, “Maybe your real title 
should be “Resourceress.” I can embrace that!

— Pam Baxter 
Director of Lifespan Faith Development

Lifespan Faith 
Development

Youth Group
Come join us for our Youth Group 

meeting on Sunday, January 8. We will 
meet in the lobby at 9:30 a.m. and go 
downstairs to the Youth Group room 
in RE. Contact Marie Steel, email:  
youth-group.

The programs belong to the 
congregation. It is your vision and 

your wishes that drive things. 

Unitarian Universalist  
History and 
Theologies

Wednesday, January 25
Rev. Dan Schatz will teach a 

special class on Unitarian Universalist 
History and Theologies on Wednesday, 
January 25 from 7 to 9 p.m. at the 
congregation. The class is open to 
all and especially encouraged for 
newcomers and for those who would 
like to grow in their understanding of 
Unitarian Universalism.

You do not need to sign up in 
advance, and walk-ins are welcome, 
but it is always helpful to have an idea 
how many people to expect. If you 
need childcare, please let Rev. Dan 
know as soon as possible. Contact 
email: minister.

mailto:DLFD%40ucwc.org?subject=
mailto:youth-group@ucwc.org
mailto:minister@ucwc.org
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Stones in  
the Wall:  

Social 
Justice

Each event, each 
action is another 

stone in the wall of 
social justice.

The Black Lives Matter Committee 
is working on ways to include 
our congregation and the greater 
community in this movement.
•	 Three members met with Rev. 

Schatz about being a part of the 
MLK Day of Justice service while 
promoting BLM issues with a 
display in the lobby.

•	 We are planning a book read/
discussion of The New Jim Crow by 
Michele Alexander sometime in 
April.

•	 A committee member was part 
of a telephone conference on 
the Jubilee Training to be held 
March 3-5 at Main Line Unitarian. 
At least four other congregations 
are interested. Flo and Mira Tryon 
will attend a Greater Philly Cluster 
meeting on January 7 when the 
Jubilee training will be discussed.

•	 We are looking into inviting Julianne 
Mosley to speak at a service and/or 
present a workshop.

Please contact us at email: black-
lives-matter or look for a member with 
the yellow and black ribbon on his/her 
name tag.

Unitarian Congregation of West Chester
Refugee Resettlement

Isaac, Rebeka and the family are 
making great progress. This time last year 
they were in their 19th year in a refugee 
camp in Tanzania with no anticipation of 
the changed lives they would have here.

Now the twins are in Middle School. 
Recently, they received the Student of the 
Marking Period award for their progress in 
computers. And one of them also received 
the award for his work in Art.

Lori and Cyrus Ratajczak brought the 
children to the UCWC  Holiday Open House 
and to “An Old-fashioned Christmas” in West 
Chester. They clearly enjoyed themselves.

But help with employment is 
critically needed. Isaac’s full-time 
landscaping job has ended. He still has his 
part-time supermarket job, but he needs 
full-time work in the West Chester area or on 
a bus route. Rebeka and the oldest daughter 
are also seeking work—ideally full time for 
Rebeka and weekends for the daughter (a 
senior in high school). 

Several folks are needed who can 
devote a few hours a week to investigate 
employment leads, talk with employers, 
and arrange for interviews. This is a time-
limited assignment—once employment is 
secured your task will be complete. Contact 
Sandy Gera, email: refugee-resettlement.

Lori and Cyrus 
Ratajczak brought 

the children to 
the UCWC Holiday 

Open House and to 
“An Old-fashioned 

Christmas”

UCWC’ers at Women’s March 
Washington, DC, January 21, 10 a.m.-5 p.m

The Women’s March on Washington aims to send a message to all levels of 
government, including but not limited to the incoming Presidential administration, 
that we stand together in solidarity, and we expect elected leaders to act to protect 
the rights of women, their families and their communities.

— Women’s March on Washington website

A number of UCWC people (non-women included and welcome) are planning to go to 
the march. We’d like to know who from UCWC is going and perhaps do some coordination. 
We have sponsors for those who need financial assistance for transportation. If you are 
interested in going and/or want to be in the communications loop, please contact Pam 
Sapko (email: womens-march), and let her how and when you are planning to get there.

We’ve heard that some of us are driving, some are taking the train, some are taking 
buses from King of Prussia, and some are taking buses from West Chester. If you want to 
sign up for a bus, you can go to rallybus.net and enter your city. On that website, there 
were two full buses from West Chester and two with seats open as of this writing, all 
leaving from the Chestnut Street Garage, where there is parking for $9 a day.

mailto:black-lives-matter@ucwc.org
mailto:black-lives-matter@ucwc.org
mailto:refugee-resettlement%40ucwc.org?subject=
https://www.womensmarch.com/
mailto:womens-march@ucwc.org
http://www.rallybus.net/
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First Sunday  
Food Collection Project 

This month’s Suggested Item: Canned Fruit

Our monthly food collection is Sunday, January 1. Look for 
collection baskets in the lobby. We participate in the “Circle of 
Giving” program that assures the West Chester Food Cupboard 
of specific items on any given month according to a schedule 
provided by the food cupboard. For this month’s needs, see the 
above headline; of course, other items are appreciated as well. 
Please be sure that food items have not passed their expiration 
date.

In addition to food items, the food cupboard gratefully 
accepts paper items such as paper towels and toilet paper, 
laundry detergent, unopened personal care products such as 
shampoo and soap, feminine hygiene products, and pet food.

We encourage members to bring in items the first Sunday 
of each month, but we will happily accept non-perishables 
at any time. You can also put a check in the collection plate, 
payable to “UCWC” with “WC Food Cupboard” in the memo line 
on any Sunday.

Thank you for participating in this project and helping 
neighbors in our community. Contact Kimberly Ellerthorpe at 
email: food-cupboard.

Diversity Book Group
Our book selection for Sunday, January 

8, is The Heart is a Lonely Hunter by Carson 
McCullers. We meet in the UCWC upstairs 
office, 7:00-8:30 p.m. All are welcome. Heidi 
Frayer will be our leader this 
month.

The book begins with 
a focus on the relationship 
between two close friends, 
John Singer and Spiros 
Antonapoulous. The two 
are described as deaf-mutes 
who have lived together for 
several years.

Antonapoulous becomes mentally 
ill, misbehaves, and despite attempts at 
intervention from Singer, is eventually put 
into an insane asylum away from town. Now 
alone, Singer moves into a new room. 

The remainder of the narrative centers 
on the struggles of four of John Singer’s 
acquaintances: Mick Kelly, a tomboyish girl 
who loves music and dreams of buying a 
piano; Jake Blount, an alcoholic labor agitator; 
Biff Brannon, the observant owner of a diner; 
and Dr. Benedict Mady Copeland, an idealistic 
black physician.

Contact Debby Kern, email: diversity-
book-group.

UUSC Update
The UUSC holiday card sale was 

a success, thanks to the many UCWC 
members who purchased cards. We 
sold a total of 51 packages of cards. 
A number of people also enjoyed 
ordering gifts from UUSC’s “The Good 
Buy” catalogue, available year-round 
at www.thegoodbuy.com. Thank you.

Guest at Your Table
Our Guest at Your Table program 

ends in January. There are three 
ways to send in your contribution 
check:	

•	 With the Box: Please write a 
check to UCWC and put “UUSC” 

in the memo line. There will be 
a labeled container at the back 
of the seating area throughout 
January where you can leave your 
box and check. Please fill out the 
form on the box and include it 
with your check. We will send 
collected checks at the end of 
January.

•	 With the Envelope: You can write 
your check to UUSC and mail 
it to them directly. (Envelopes 
are available on the table in the 
lobby.)

•	 With a Letter: You can also just 
send a letter with a check to UUSC. 

If you are mailing your check 
to UUSC, please include: your 
name(s), your address, the fact 
that you are a member of UCWC, 
and the fact that this is a Guest at 
Your Table donation. The Address 
is: UUSC, PO Box 808, Newark, NJ 
07101-0808.

Thank you for your support of 
the Unitarian Universalist Service 
Committee. it is needed now, more 
than ever.

— Sandy Schaal, email: uusc

http://ucwc.org/justice/local-projects/west-chester-food-cupboard-project/
http://www.westchesterfoodcupboard.org
mailto:food-cupboard@ucwc.org
mailto:diversity-book-group@ucwc.org
mailto:diversity-book-group@ucwc.org
http://www.thegoodbuy.com
mailto:uusc@ucwc.org
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Folk Singing

The next folk singing get-together is Friday January 6 (not 
the usual Saturday), at 7:30 p.m. We meet at the home of Linda 
and Steve Sander. All are welcome. 

No singing talent or experience is necessary, just a desire 
to have fun. Capable musicians should bring instruments. Bring 
a munchie, if you wish. Maps are in the foyer. Contact Steve at 
email: folk‑singing.

Lunch Group

Lunch Group will meet Friday, January 
6, at 11:30 a.m. at Panera Bread, 1103 West 
Chester Pike, near ShopRite. Newcomers are 
welcome.

To be added to the reminder list, contact 
Linda Sander. The reminders are an easy way 
to RSVP, so we can save enough seats for 
everyone. If you don’t have email, or if you 
change your mind at the last minute, come 
anyway. Everyone is welcome.

Wanted: Volunteers for  
Safe Harbor Shelter Meals

As an important part of our Social Justice program in the 
West Chester community, UCWC volunteers prepare and serve 
dinner at the Safe Harbor Homeless Shelter the second Sunday 
of each month.

This is how it works: For each meal, we have one “Lead Chef” 
and two “Helpers”. The lead plans the menu, contacts 
the helpers, and provides and cooks the main dish 
(at home). The helpers assist by providing other 
parts of the meal (e.g., vegetable, bread, dessert). 
The meals must feed about 20 people. All the 
volunteers generally serve the meal at the shelter.

Generally, a person or family signs up to be a 
lead one time a year and a helper two times a year. 
It’s fine if you want to do more or less than that, or if you only 
want to be a lead or only want to be a helper. New volunteers 
will be put on as helpers at least twice before they are expected 
to be lead chefs.

Chefs must be at least twelve years old to help serve at Safe 
Harbor. To get on the schedule for this coming year, contact 
Sharon Mayer-Conroy at email: safe-harbor and let her know:

•	 Your name, phone number and e-mail address
•	 Your availability, including any months you are not available 

(March 2017 to February 2018) and if you prefer to help more 
or fewer than three times.

Contact Sharon, if you have any questions. This is a very 
easy way to make a small contribution to our community. Try 
it—you’ll like it. Thank you all so much.

Share-the-Plate
The Social Justice Committee’s Share-the-

Plate program raises money to give to local 
non-profit organizations who are trying to 
improve life for Chester County residents. We 
are pleased to announce the share-the-plate 
recipient for January 15 (third Sunday of the 
month), the Volunteer English Program of 
Chester County (VEP).

VEP in Chester County is celebrating its 
30th year of providing free English language 
instruction and lessons on U.S. culture and 
customs to adults who are immigrants or 
refugees. Other English Language Learning 
programs offer classes that are impossible for 
some students to attend due to conflicts with 
their work schedules or to lack of transporta-
tion. VEP makes their services accessible to 
anyone who lives or works in Chester County 
by providing one-to-one instruction at times 
and places that are mutually convenient for 
the tutor and student.

VEP trains volunteers from all walks of life 
to be tutors, assesses students’ English skills, 
and matches tutors and students. Improving 
their English speaking, reading, and writing 
skills and their understanding of American 
culture helps the students reach goals such as 
getting a sustaining job, communicating with 
health care providers, conversing directly with 
their child’s teachers, becoming a citizen, and 
participating in society.

Thank you for your generosity to October’s 
recipient, West Chester Food Cupboard, in the 
amount of $800.

http://ucwc.org/community/fun-and-fellowship/folk-singing/
mailto:folk-singing@ucwc.org
http://ucwc.org/community/fun-and-fellowship/lunch-group/
mailto:lunch-group%40ucwc.org?subject=
http://www.safeharborofgwc.org/
mailto:safe-harbor%40ucwc.org?subject=
http://ucwc.org/justice/local-projects/share-the-plate/
http://ucwc.org/justice/local-projects/share-the-plate/
http://volunteerenglish.org/
http://volunteerenglish.org/
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Calendar
All email addresses  

@ucwc.org

Click HERE to access our 
website main calendar

Jan 1	 Sun	 New Year’s Day. Coffee, Conversation, and Fellowship. 10 
a.m. Instead of Sunday Service.

		  irst Sunday Food Collection. Lobby. See p. 6.
Jan 3	 Tue	 Executive Team. 6:30 p.m. Minister’s Office. Contact Marie 

Steel.
		  Men’s Group. 7 p.m. Fireplace Room. See p. 3.
Jan 6	 Fri	 Lunch Group. 11:30 a.m. Panera Bread. See p. 7.
		  Folk Singing. 7:30 p.m. Home of Linda & Steve Sander.  

See p. 7. 
Jan 7	 Sat	 Men’s Group. 10 a.m. Fireplace Room.  See p. 3.
Jan 8	 Sun	 Youth Group. 9:30 a.m. See p. 4.
		  Holiday Party. 3 p.m. See December Fellowtarian, p. 7.
		  Safe Harbor Dinner. 6 p.m. See p. 7.
		  Diversity Book Group. 7 p.m. See p. 6.
Jan 9	 Mon	 Religious Services Committee. 7 p.m. Minister’s Office. 

Contact Amanda Lipnack.
Jan 10	 Tue	 Program Council. 7-9 p.m. Office. Contact Marie Steel.
Jan 15	 Sun	 Share-the-Plate Sunday. Benefits Volunteer English Program 

of Chester County. See p. 7.
		  Spirit Singers Perform at Sunday Service.
Jan 17	 Tue	 Board Meeting. 6:30 p.m. Office. Contact Janine Galen.
Jan 18	 Wed	 Religious Education Committee. 7 p.m. Lobby. Email: 

religious-education.
Jan 19	 Thu	 Refugee Resettlement Committee Meeting. 7 p.m. 

Birmingham Friends Meeting. See p. 5.
Jan 21	 Sat	 Women’s March on Washington. See p. 5.
Jan 22	 Sun	 Renovations Town Hall. 11:30 a.m. Sanctuary. See p. 3.
Jan 24	 Tue	 Committee on Ministry. 7 p.m. Minister’s Office. Email: COM.
Jan 25	 Wed	 Unitarian Universalist History and Theologies Class. 7-9 

p.m. At UCWC. See p. 4.

EVENTS OCCURRING REGULARLY:

Sundays – Except Jan 1	 Sunday Morning Meditation. 9 a.m. Downstairs. 
Contact email: DLFD.

Most Thursdays	 Spirit Singers Practice. January 5, 12, and 19 at 
7:15 p.m. in the sanctuary. Contact Miriam Davidson, 
email: choir.

Community Office Hours
Periodically, Dan will host commu-

nity office hours in a local bakery or coffee 
shop. UCWC members and friends (and all 
others) are invited to drop in and join Dan 
at any time during these hours. 

Look for updates on Community 
Office Hours in Connections, and come for 
coffee, tea, a snack and some conversation.

Minister’s Office Hours
NOTE: There will be no office hours on Monday, Januray 2. 
Mondays:	 1-3 p.m.
Tuesdays:	 By appointment (and community office hours)
Wednesdays:	 1-3 p.m.
Thursdays:	 Minister’s writing day
Fridays:	 Minister’s Sabbath

In addition, Dan is available by appointment Mondays, Tuesdays 
and Wednesdays and can be reached by email or cell phone at any time.

Don’t miss 
this important 

Town Hall 
Renovations 

Update. Learn 
more on p. 3.

http://ucwc.org/blog/main-calendar/
mailto:program%40ucwc.org?subject=
mailto:program%40ucwc.org?subject=
mailto:religious-services%40ucwc.org?subject=
mailto:program%40ucwc.org?subject=
mailto:president%40ucwc.org?subject=
mailto:religious-education@ucwc.org
mailto:com@ucwc.org
mailto:DLFD@ucwc.org
mailto:choir@ucwc.org

